Dear Friends,
Hope you are well and have had a good few months.  

 
Please could you pray for: 
1. The church in Cachoeirinha and the mission team members 
2. The logistics and organisational side of things  
3. For communication between the team and church and the various projects they will be visiting.  
4. For Max that he adapts to the cold weather  (may be as low as 3 C without central heating),  and that he stays healthy and enjoys the change in routine.  
 
This will be the first mission team the church in Cachoeirinha have received,  Bishop Robinson from Recife will be present on Sunday 7th when the team arrives.  Also Max will be christened the following Sunday (14th)!  
 

Here in Recife the rainy season is finally coming to an end,  which is a relief, as it has been a very wet and flooded one.  Since I last wrote a new coordinator for Casa da Esperança has been appointed (Paula), and Fabi and John have left for the US.  I am going in daily to the House of Hope to support where I can.  
Videira (the pregnant women´s ministry) has a wonderful interactive group of women at the moment.  I praise God particularly for the testimony of one of the ladies,  who has come out of a life of prostitution and has now joined the sewing cooperative.  Hopefully many of these women will return once their babies are born to the follow-on mother and baby group I have restarted.
 

Please do continue to pray for road safety for Efraim with all his travelling.  Recently the need of prayer for safety was highlighted to us when Efraim was robbed at gun point outside his work. The car, plus his work bag with laptop etc. were stolen.  Praise God Efraim was not taken on a tour of cash points which seems to be a common occurrence.  Praise God too that the car and several documents were found a few days later!
 

Max is growing up so fast,  he is on the verge of crawling,  and is enjoying discovering food,  today he experimented and liked feijão with pumpkin.....a true Brazilian!  He enjoys going to the House of Hope and is becoming very sociable little boy!
I will write again soon with an update on our time in Porto Alegre.  God bless you and thank you so much for all your support. 
 

Love Ruth, Efraim and Max   
